Reg No	
1105 110	

ALL KERALA COMMON MODEL EXAMINATION 2023 - 24 ENGLISH CORE [301]

Time Allowed: 180 Minutes Maximum Marks: 80

General Instructions:

- 1. 15 minute prior reading time allotted for Q paper reading.
- 2. The Question Paper contains THREE sections READING, WRITING and LITERATURE.
- 3. Attempt questions based on specific instructions for each part. Write the correct question number in your answer sheet to indicate the option/s being attempted.

SECTION A - READING SKILLS **Read the text carefully and answer the questions:** It is hard to think of an 1 [12] Indian snack that is not fried. However, we need to be aware of what happens to oil when it is heated. When oil begins to smoke, it is a good indicator that it has been heated too much. At this temperature, chemical changes begin to take place, which has many health risks. Of course, this tricky. It the oil is not hot enough, then more of it is absorbed, and the resultant product is quite soggy and unfit to eat. Further, prolonged heating of oil at high temperature, i.e. at its smoking point, leads to it degradation. A substance called acrolein is formed which can irritate the stomach lining. The oil that has decomposed to acrolein to dark and viscous. Normally this does not happen when food is fried at home. But as oil is expensive we are not willing to put it down the drain after having used it only once. The common tendency is to set aside any oil that is left over to use another time. And repeated use of the same oil guarantees the formation of acrolein with all its undesirable effects. In fact, some experts suggest that oil should not be held at its smoking temperature for more than 15 minutes at a time. This time span, as everyone knows, is hardly sufficient to prepare poor is for even a small family of four. Sadly, olive and corn oils are not widely available in our markets. Both these oils can be heated to higher temperatures before they start smoking. Even heart - friendly oils, like those made from sunflower, are also not spared from these effects. Another problem arises when oil is stored under less than satisfactory conditions. If the oil is not stored in an airtight container which, additionally, allows light to pass through, then it will deteriorate further because of the effect of oxygen and light on the oil. By and large, these undesirable effects result when food is deep - fried. So, eat deep fried food occasionally. This does not mean we can no longer enjoy the flavour and palatability of fried foods. Some food like tikkis land themselves to both deep and shallow frying. Since every batch of frying requires fresh oil, there is

no problem with leftover oil. The practice of heating small amounts of mustard, black grams chillies and the like in a little oil, before they are added to vegetables and curries, is called tempering. Tempering is not meant solely for flavour but has a nutritional benefit as well.

- 1. Complete the sentence by choosing an appropriate option._____ is a substance that irritates the stomach lining.
 - a. Acrolein
 - b. Sunflower oil
 - c. Acetic acid
 - d. Corn oil
- 2. Comment on the degradation of oil due to prolonged heating as referred to in paragraph two. (2 Marks)
- 3. List any two ways one can opt to delish the flavours of deep fried foods.(**Clue:** Think about the alternatives to curb its harmful effects) (2 Marks)
- 4. Select the option that conveys the opposite of 'undesirable', from words used in paragraph five.
 - a. flavour
 - b. tempering
 - c. palatability
 - d. occasional
- 5. What is the other consequence of improper storage of oil?
 - a. Oxidisation of Oil when left in open/improperly stored
 - b. Not storing it in air tight container reduces freshness
 - c. Oil used for Deep frying is super unhealthy
 - d. Light passes through it as Oil is transparent
- 6. Based on your understanding of paragraph six, list one major reason as to why tempering is done.
- 7. Why do we have a tendency of reusing the oil once used? (2 Marks)
- 8. Complete the given sentence with an appropriate inference, with respect to the following: According to the writer, a few healthy oils that can be

heated to higher temperatures before they start smoking are not widely available in our markets. These oils are _____.

- 9. What happens to oil when it is heated?
 - a. It begins to smoke
 - b. Chemical Changes start taking place
 - c. If not heated enough, more of it is absorbed
 - d. Over heating leads to its degradation
- Read the text carefully and answer the questions: Since its creation in the 2 17th Century, insures have amassed polices in each class of risk they cover. Thanks to technology, insures now have access to more information about the risks that individuals run. Car insures have begun to set premiums based on how actual drivers behave, with "telematic" tracking devices to show how often they speed or slam on the brakes. Analysts at Morgan Stanley, a bank, predict that damage to insured homes will fall by 40 - 60% if smart sensors are installed to monitor, say, fraved electrical wiring. Some health insures provide digital fitness - bands to track policy holders vital signs - and give discounts if they lead a healthier life. But the data can only go so far. Even the safest driver can be hit by a falling tree: people in connected homes still fall off ladders. But the potential gains from smart insurance are large. First, giving people better insights into how they are managing risk should help them change their behaviour for the better. Progressive, an American car insurer, tells customers who use its trackers where they tend to drive unsafely; they crash less often as a result. Second, pricing will become keener for consumers. The insurance industry made \$338 billion in profits last year. More accurate risk assessment should result in lower premiums for many policyholders. Third, insurers should be able to spot fraud more easily, by using data to verify claims. **Over** the past 50 years, the US personal auto insurance market has not

generally correlated to the economy.

Contrined ratio — Contrined ratio with loading for investment income

100

100

90

9070 1979 1980 1986 1990 1996 2000 2005 2010 2015 2020

Combined ratio, %

Mckinsey & Company But two worries stand out. One is a fear that insures will go from being with to ones that watch your every move. The other, thornier problem is that insures will cherry pick the good risks, leaving some people without safety net or to be taken care of by the state. Forgone privacy is the price the insured pay receiving personalised pricing. Many people are indeed

[10]

willing to share the data, but individuals should always have to opt in to do so. Some worry that this safeguard may not be enough: the financial costs of not sharing data may be so great that people have no real choice over whether to sign up. The second concern is the worry that more precise underwriting will create a class of uninsurable people, selected out of insurers businesses because they are too high a risk. For some types of cover, that would be a reasonable outcome. People who choose to drive like maniacs should have a hard time getting insurance. By the same token, it makes sense to offer rewards, in the form of discounts to premiums, to customers who behave well. Incentivising people to eat better, exercise regularly, drink in moderation and avoid smoking would reap huge health dividends. Where things get harder is with risks that individuals can not control. There are few things that people have less choice about than their genes. One option is to distort the market by requiring insurers to be blind to genetic data. In 2011, for example, Europe banned insurers from using gender to calculate annuities. Now that a man's shorter lifespans are no longer taken into account that has led to lower payments. Until the interplay between nature and nurture is better understood, it is right to be cautious. Insurers should be able to take note of customers' behaviour, but not exploit information from genetic testing. However, as data analysis and the understanding of genetics improve, that line will only become harder to hold.

- 1. Does the following statement agree with the information given in the passage? The insurance industry faces challenges regarding the use of personal data **Select from the following:** True if the statement agrees with the information False if the statement contradicts the information Not Given if there is no information on this.
- 2. What do you think about the author's opinion about Progressive, an American car insurer company? (2 Marks)
- 3. Which of the following is/are outcome(s) of smart insurance?
 - a. Create awareness about one's behaviour
 - b. Infringes on a policy holder's privacy
 - c. Discriminates among consumers based on their behaviour
 - a. Only iii
 - b. Only ii& iii
 - c. Only i& ii
 - d. All i, ii& iii
- 4. Complete the sentence based on the following statement. Insurers now have access to more data about the risks that people take. This is because

		of .	
	_		
	5.	Which of the following is the central idea of the passage?	
		a. Today, customers have plenty of innovative insurance products to choose from.	
		b. Insurance companies access to and use of personal data is both promoting and risky.	
		c. Of all the insurance products health insurance is the most innovative and controversial.	
		d. Using genetic data to access a customer's insurance premium is immoral.	
	6.	Which of the following is true in the context of the passage?	
		a. Technology has made it easier to commit insurance fraud.	
		b. Insurance has been around for less than a century	
		c. The American insurance industry is the largest in the world.	
		d. None of the given statements is true in the context of the passage.	
	7.	Why do some health insurance companies give their customers digital fitness bands? (2 Marks)	
	8.	Complete the given sentence by selecting the most appropriate option. Huge health would result from encouraging people to eat better, exercise frequently, consume alcohol moderately, and give up smoking.	
		a. dividends	
		b. earnings	
		c. insurance	
		d. All of these	
	SECT	ION B - CREATIVE WRITING SKILLS	
3	You are Praveen/Prabha. As the secretary, Science Club of your school writes a notice informing students about an Inter - School Science Exhibition and encouraging them to participate in it.		
	OR		
	You are the Secretary of the Residents' Welfare Association of Sahyog Colony,		

		1
	Delhi. Write a notice in not more than 50 words informing the residents of the colony that there will be no water supply in their area for about a day due to maintenance work.	
4	You are Mr. Ajay Gupta of 7 Park Avenue, Delhi. Draft a reply of refusal expressing inability to attend a house warming party hosted by your colleague.	[4]
	OR	
	You are Michelle/Michael D'Souza, an eminent educationist. Nav Vihar School, Bengaluru has completed 25 years of commendable service to society. You have received an invitation from the Principal of the school, Nandini Tyagi to attend its Silver Jubilee Celebrations on Sunday, 22^{nd} May 2022, at 10:00 a.m. Draft a letter of acceptance in about 50 words, accepting the invitation.	
5	Lack of job opportunities in the rural areas is forcing people to migrate to cities. Every big city thus has a number of slums in it. Life in these slums is miserable. Write a letter in 120 - 150 words to the Editor of a national newspaper on how we can improve the living conditions in these slums. You are Aditi/Aditya, F112,	[5]
	OR	
	You are Ketan Pandey of 63, Civil Lines, Delhi. You saw an advertisement in 'The Hindu' for the post of Accountant in a reputed school. Write an application in 120 - 150 words to the Jindal Public School, New Delhi, giving your detailed bio ACCOUNTANT Qualification: B.Com. with 5-8 years experience of handling work of accounts Independently & having Knowledge of Tally. Wakin Interview from 18 to 24 Dec., 12 testween 000 AM. to 100 P.M. (except Sunday) UINDAL PUBLIC SCHOOL Dashrathpuri, Dwarka-Palam Road, New Delhi-110 045	
6	You are Raman/Ruchika. Write an article in 150 - 200 words for your school	[5]
	magazine on the topic, 'Life without modern gadgets'.	
	OR	
	You are Keshav/Karuna, Head Boy/Girl of Vidhyapeet, Bengaluru. You and two	

	Comp	students represented your school at the national level CBSE Quiz etition at Delhi recently. Write a report for your school magazine in 100 - yords on the programme and your team's performance.	
	SECTI	ON C - LITERATURE	
7	pathe the m	the text carefully and answer the questions: "A roadside stand that too cically pled, It would not be fair to say for a dole of bread, But for some of oney, the cash, whose flow supports The flower of cities from sinking and ring faint."	[6]
	1.	Why is it unfair to say that these people are begging for a dole of bread ?	
		a. Because they are unreasonably begging for money	
		b. Because they have something to sell	
		c. Because they don't have anything to sell	
		d. As they shamelessly beg for bread	
	2.	Identify the phrase that suggests the following: They plead to the rich city dwellers to buy something.	
	3.	The poor people look at the city money for their	
		a. survival and betterment	
		b. sorrow and misery	
		c. growth and opportunity	
		d. well being	
	4.	Complete the following analogy correctly. Do NOT repeat from used example. A roadside stand that too pathetically pled: personification::Flower of Cities:	
	5.	Fill the blank with an appropriate word, with reference to the extract. The word which signifies the poor condition of the owner of the stand	
	6.	On the basis of the extract, choose the correct option with reference to (1) and (2) given below.(1) The poor people are expecting passersby to buy goods from them. (2) They want to earn money for their betterment.	
		a. (1) is true but (2) is false.	
		b. (2) is true but (1) is false.	

- c. (2) is the reason for (1).
- d. Both (1) and (2) cannot be inferred from the extract.

OR

Read the text carefully and answer the questions: and felt that old familiar ache, my childhood's fear, but all I said was, see you soon, Amma, all I did was smile and smile and smile ...

- 1. What did the poet do after the security check?
 - a. The poet stood a few yards away from her mother and looked at her face again
 - b. The poet stood a few yards near her mother and looked at her face again
 - c. The poet stood a few yards away from her mother and thinking about her
 - d. None of these
- 2. What was the childhood fear that now troubled the poet?
 - a. Fear of losing her mother
 - b. Examination fear
 - c. Fear of undergoing a surgery
 - d. Fear of leaving her home town
- 3. What do the poet's parting words suggest?
 - a. Optimism
 - b. Reassurance
 - c. Nostalgia
 - d. All of these
- 4. On the basis of the extract, choose the correct option with reference to the two statements given below.(1) The poet had already experienced such pain. (2) She smiles to conceal her pain.
 - a. (1) can be inferred from the extract but (2) cannot.
 - b. (2) can be inferred from the extract but (1) cannot.

		C.	Both (1) and (2) can be inferred from the extract.	
		d.	(2) is the reason for (1) and can be inferred from the extract.	
	5.	Name and s	the poetic device used in the line, all I did was smile and smile mile.	
		a.	Simile	
		b.	Alliteration	
		c.	Metaphor	
		d.	Transferred Epithet	
	6.	_	oet is gripped by the of the past and of the future ut her mother.	
8	schoo walk t the ve dawdl entert	l one da the dist ry least le along taining	At carefully and answer the questions: I was walking home from ay, an old bag hanging from my shoulder. It was actually possible to ance in ten minutes. But usually it would take me thirty minutes at to reach home. It would take me from half an hour to an hour to g, watching all the fun and games that were going on, all the novelties and oddities is the streets, the shops and the bazaar.	[4]
	1.	The e	entertaining novelties as stated in the passage include	
		a.	A performing monkey	
		b.	Stunt performances	
		C.	Puppet shows	
		d.	All of these	
	2.	The w	ord dwadle as used in the extract means	
		a.	To Push	
		b.	To walk slowly	
		c.	To delay deliberately	
		d.	To put off	
	3.	distan	lete the sentence appropriately, with reference to the extract. The ace from the school to the speaker's house could be easily covered minutes.	
	4.	What	nature of the speaker can be discerned from the given extract?	

	OR	
	Read the text carefully and answer the questions: He was flung up out of the ocean - flung, it seemed, to his feet by a breaker. He staggered a few steps, his body outlined against the mist, his arms above his head. Then the curled mists hid him again. "Who is that?" Hana cried. She dropped Dr. Sadao's arm, and they both leaned over the railing of the veranda.	
	1. The synonym of leaning.	
	a. inclined	
	b. Straighten	
	c. Forget	
	d. rise	
	2. Who was he?	
	3. How did he come out of the ocean?	
	4. Who said: Who is that?	
	a. Hana	
	b. Tom	
	c. Dr. Sadao	
	d. Old General	
9	Read the text carefully and answer the questions: In his hand is a steel canister. "I now work in a tea stall down the road," he says, pointing in the distance. "I am paid 800 rupees and all my meals." Does he like the job? I ask. His face, I see, has lost the carefree look. The steel canister seems heavier than the plastic bag he would carry so lightly over his shoulder. The bag was his. The canister belongs to the man who owns the tea shop. Saheb is no longer his own master!	[6]
	1. What is Saheb holding while on his way?	
	a. Rag picking bag	
	b. A pair of different colour shoes	
	c. A gold coin	
	d. A steel canister	
	2. Identify the textual clue that allows the reader to infer that thenew job	

impacted Saheb. (Clue: a phrase)

- 3. Complete the sentence with an appropriate explanation, as per the extract. The steel canister seem heavier than the plastic bag he would carry so lightly because _____.
- 4. Replace the underlined word with its antonym from the extract. Saheb was no longer his own

servant

now.

- 5. On the basis of the extract, choose the correct option with reference to the two statements given below.(1) Saheb was now having a job and a master. (2) The author is happy to find that Saheb is now having a full time job.
 - a. (1) Can be inferred from the extract but (2) cannot.
 - b. (1) cannot be inferred from the extract but (2) can.
 - c. (1) is true but (2) is false.
 - d. (2) is the reason for (1).
- 6. When the author met Saheb the second time, Saheb was:
 - a. wearing tennis shoes
 - b. barefoot
 - c. cheerful
 - d. wearing uniform

OR

Read the text carefully and answer the questions: For a moment I thought of running away and spending the day out of doors. It was so warm, so bright! The birds were chirping at the edge of the woods; and in the open field back of the sawmill the Prussian soldiers were drilling. It was all much more tempting than the rule for participles, but I had the strength to resist, and hurried off to school.

- 1. Complete the sentence with an appropriate explanation, as per the extract. The _____ seemed boring to the narrator.
- 2. What were the Prussian soldiers doing?
 - a. Drilling in the open field back of the sawmill

		b.	Chirping at the edge of the woods	
		c.	Drilling in the open field back of the sand - mill	
		d.	Both (i) and (ii)	
	3.	the tw	e basis of the extract, choose the correct option with reference to vo statements given below.(1) The narrator gave in to the actions that day. (2) The day offered all possible temptations to the tor.	
		a.	(1) Can be inferred from the extract but (2) cannot.	
		b.	(1) cannot be inferred from the extract but (2) can.	
		c.	(1) is true but (2) is false.	
		d.	(2) is the reason for (1).	
	4.		the suitable word from the extract to complete the following gy:Courage: Strength:: Endure:	
	5.		moment I thought of running away and spending the day out ors . Why did he think so?	
		a.	Because he was late for school	
		b.	Because he did not prepare anything for the test	
		c.	Because he was afraid of M. Hamel's scolding	
		d.	All of these	
	6.	-	ce the underlined word with its synonym from the extract.The actions were	
		allurii	ng	
		to the	narrator.	
10	Answ	er any	five of the following questions in 40 - 50 words each:	[10]
	1.	What	lesson did Douglas learn when he got rid of his fear of water?	
	2.		kind of war it would be when there are no survivors? Answer the ionbased on your understanding of the poemKeeping Quiet.	
	3.	Why	did Aunt Jennifer choose to embroider tigers on the panel?	
	4.	Why o	did Sophie want to be an actor?	
	5.	What	caused the lack of communication between the Englishman and the	

		monto at Comini Ctudios?	
		people at Gemini Studios?	
	6.	Why do most celebrity writers hate to be interviewed?	
11	Answ	er any two of the following questions in 40 - 50 words each:	[4]
	1.	What is the visual range in Antarctica?	
	2.	What was the Dewan's tiger like? How did he take it into the forest?	
	3.	How can a visit to Antarctica be an enlightening experience? (Journey to the End of the Earth)	
12	Franz from The Last Lesson and the peddler from The Rattrap demonstrate the importance of learning from our mistakes to evolve into better people. Imagine that Shubhangi, your friend, feels as if she has made a mistake by not taking her academics seriously. Write an essay to Shubhangi in 120 - 150 words discussing instances from the two texts to give her an insight into the human tendency to make mistakes and learn from them. You may begin like this: Shubhangi, all of us have made mistakes at one point or another in our lives. After all, to err is human		
	OR		
	as one analyt chara Lesso	on your understanding of the poem A Thing of Beauty, which is regarded e of the best creations of the famous romantic poet Keats, create an cical paragraph on the given proposition. If judged on humanistic traits, cters like Edla in The Rattrap, Gandhi in Indigo, and Hamel in The Last n can be considered the epitome of beauty. Substantiate your justification context of the respective lesson.	
13	up De positi negat	amb kept on telling Derry to think of the positive things. You as a grown erry, recount the story narrated by Mr. Lamb to convince him to think vely. You may begin like this: My childhood days were surrounded by ivity until I met Mr. Lamb who became my inspiration. I remember once crated to me a story of a man who locked himself up in his room	[5]
	OR		
	mind resolv entry From	story The Enemy by Pearl S. Buck, conflicting ideas arise in Dr. Sadao's after he brought the wounded American soldier home. In an attempt to be this conflict, he contemplates this dichotomy. As Sadao, create a diary mulling over this incident and finally resolving it. You may begin this way: the day I found the wounded soldier outside my house my mind was with a web of conflicts	